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2022 General Primary Election Date Changes to June 28, 2022 

The date of the General Primary Election to be held in 2022 has been changed from March 15, 2022, to June 28, 2022.  On May 31, 
2021, the Illinois General Assembly adopted Senate Bill 825, which became Public Act 102-0015 (the “Public Act”), after being signed 
into law by the Governor on June 17, 2021.  The Public Act changes the election date by adding Section 2A-1.1b to the Election Code 
of the State of Illinois (the “Election Code”). 

The change to the 2022 General Primary Election date results in changes to the timeline for submitting a public question to referendum 
at the 2022 General Primary Election, which are noted as follows:   

(1) A petition to submit a public question to referendum now must be filed with the appropriate officer or board no later than Monday,
March 21, 2022, in accordance with Section 2A-1.1b(d) of the Election Code.

(2) A resolution or ordinance initiating a public question now must be adopted by the governing board of a political subdivision not
later than Monday, April 11, 2022, in accordance with Section 28-2 of the Election Code.

Such date changes will impact all public questions to be submitted for the 2022 General Primary Election, including bond issues subject 
to referendum or backdoor referendum. 

Please note that the Public Act did not change the date of the subsequent general primary election, which will be held on March 19, 
2024.  

For More Information 

If you would like further information concerning the matters discussed in this article, please contact a member of our Illinois Public 
Finance Group or visit us online at chapman.com.

This document has been prepared by Chapman and Cutler LLP attorneys for informational purposes only. It is general in nature and based on authorities that are subject to 
change. It is not intended as legal advice and no attorney-client relationship is created. Accordingly, readers should consult with, and seek the advice of, their own counsel 
with respect to any individual situation that involves the material contained in this document, the application of such material to their specific circumstances, or any questions 
relating to their own affairs that may be raised by such material. 

To the extent that any part of this summary is interpreted to provide tax advice, (i) no taxpayer may rely upon this summary for the purposes of avoiding penalties, (ii) this 
summary may be interpreted for tax purposes as being prepared in connection with the promotion of the transactions described, and (iii) taxpayers should consult independent 
tax advisors.  
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